
Green Valley Council February 16, 2023 Meeting 

Summary of Key Issues


Pima County Supervisor Steve Christy 


Discussed the closing of the 10 freeway due to the accident involving hazardous materials.  Supervisor 
Christy felt the Pima County Emergency Management was lacking a plan dealing with this.


He also was critical of the park fee increase that the Pima County Board passed because there was 
confusion on the fee increase and it was not posted. 


Presentation by Pima County Sheriff Chris Nanos


Discussed the terrible conditions of the adult detention center (jail).  The conditions of the jail are not 
good because of mold, poor circulation, poor design, poor air quality and overcrowding.  A committee 
was approved to look at the situation and will make recommendations on if a new jail is needed or if part 
of the jail could be used in conjunction with building a new jail. A subcommittee will research the costs of 
any proposal and possible funding sources. 


Pima County Sheriff’s Department


Crime is down in Green Valley for the month of January.  A radar camera was set up on one of the major 
streets in Green Valley for two weeks that checked the speed of vehicles traveling on this street.  There 
were 19,000 vehicles per week and 27% of those were going at least 10 miles over the speed limit (this is 
low compared to the rest of Pima County).  Because of this the Sheriff’s Department will be increasing 
traffic enforcement.


Commander Doug Kenyon of Green Valley Sheriff’s Auxiliary Volunteers


On March 23 there will be another First Responders event.  Also be aware of the increase in traffic around 
Valley Presbyterian Church during their patio sale which will be held March 9-11.


Tom Murphy Major of Sahuarita


The Global Water Company has taken over FICO water. On February 21, the traffic signal at the 
intersection of Old Nogales Highway at Quail Crossing Boulevard will be activated in flashing operation.


Scott Somers CEO of GV Recreation


Reminded us that the election is coming up and to vote.  Scott will also be starting his chat with members.  
Look for dates and times.


Update from Tom Berezny Board of Supervisors District 4 Representative


Tom spoke about the repaving of roads that has been going on and how the cost has doubled for this.  At 
next months council meeting a representative from the county will speak about the process of taking 
private HOA roads over.


President’s Report


There are still two open positions on the board and if anyone is interested they should apply.  Starting next 
month there will be board training.  The HOA Self-Management Platforms have been sent out.



